
 

 
From: Mo U [mailto: ]  

Sent: June-30-17 1:25 PM 

To: Mayor; Calendino, Pietro; Dhaliwal, Satvinder; Johnston, Dan; ; Kang, 
Anne; McDonell, Paul; Volkow, Nick; Wang, James 

Subject: Request for traffic light at 15 Ave & 6 Street 
  

Good afternoon, 

  

I am writing to you as the Mayor and Councillors of the City of Burnaby. 

  

I would like you to consider putting in a traffic light at the intersection of 6th Street and 15th 

Avenue.  

  

I am a resident and property owner on 15th Avenue and I am concerned for the safety of frequent 

users of that area, both pedestrian and vehicular. There is a bus stop on both sides of 15th 

Avenue on 6th Street and I constantly see people risking their safety running across the street to 

get to their needed bus stop. It is also very difficult for cars who need to turn left onto 6th from 

either direction. I believe if you review traffic incidents, that you will see there have been major 

and serious collisions at this intersection at least once a year for the last three years. There is an 

almost-complete new mid-rise being construction on one corner of this intersection, which looks 

like it will include underground parking for the residents. This will definitely mean increased 

traffic trying to get in and out of that particular corner.  

  

Upon review I'm sure you'll note that there is already a light at 16th and one at 14th on 6th 

Street., but I assure you having an additional light at 15th is necessary given my reasons above. 

  

Please seriously consider this and feel free to forward this email to whomever you need to within 

your City Staff to take this into consideration. 

  

Thank you for your time. 

  

Sincerely, 

Monica Urrutia 

7975 15 Avenue 

Burnaby, BC 

V3N 1W9 

 




